
 

Please note: there will be NO after school clubs on WEDNESDAY 27TH 
MARCH or FRIDAY 5TH APRIL. 

 
 

This week we said a sad goodbye to June Malin.  Mrs. 
Malin was caretaker at Fair Furlong for many years 
before retiring 5 years ago.  Mrs. Malin passed away in 
February.  Our thoughts are with her family. 

 
 
 
 
Columbus Class visited We The Curious last 
Friday and had a really fantastic day. We took 

part in an amazing 
sound workshop and 
learned all about sound, 
vibrations and waves. 
Afterwards, we explored 
the museum and had 
some very hands on 
experience with science. 
 

 
Year 3 class had an exciting time exploring Folly Farm. We 
explored the forest and found lots of different mini-beasts 
and learned all about their habitat. We also went pond 
dipping to discover even more species and used identification 

cards to find out what we had found!  
 

 
 
 
 

 



This week Fair Furlong have been well and truly immersed 
in a fairy tale; EYFS and Key stage 1 

have been learning traditional tales, 
whereas Key Stage 2 have been studying 

alternative versions of these stories.  
 

The children began their week with an exciting event, from 
following a trail of dropped fruit in 

Reception to investigating a crime scene 
in Year 5. These events allowed the 

children to predict the plot, characters 
and settings of their stories.  

 
The rest of the week has seen each class take part in 
amazing activities that have helped them explore their book 

in greater detail. Art projects, 
geography investigations and poetry workshops are 

just a few of the brilliant lessons the children have 
taken part in.  

 
Finally, the children all came to 

school dressed in their 
favourite book character to 

celebrate World Book Day on 
Thursday. The outfits were INCREDIBLE!  

 
 
 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



All the children looked fantastic in a variety of different 
costumes, a huge thank you to all our parents and carers that 
helped their children with this. Here are a few of the terrific 
costumes that stood out in each class. 

 

 

 

 

And here’s everyone! 
 

 
We launched our new Reading Café this week and it was lovely to see so 
many parents and carers coming into school to read with their children. 
 

 
 
 
 
 



 
Today in school all the classes enjoyed 
a workshop with one of these two 
authors, Mark Lemon and Terry Caffrey 
to promote children’s interest in writing. 
 
 

 

 
The Chocolate Shop  
This term Phase 2 (Years 2&3) will be performing ‘The Chocolate 
Shop’. Performances will be on Tuesday 26th March at 9.15am and 

Wednesday 27th March at 5.00pm. There are still tickets available 
from the school office, there is no charge and they will be 

limited to 2 per family in the first instance. 
Don’t forget the children will need to stay in school for the performance at 
5.00pm on Wednesday. And don’t forget to check with your class teacher 
what colour top your child needs – everyone needs to have their normal 
black trousers/skirt/leggings. 
 

AWARDS: Bronze Awards: Skyla Banfield; Freddie James; Rylie Corfe; Jayden 

Heathcote; Sam Campho-Smith; Jordan Young; Shannon Storr; Milo Powell; 

Dominik Kowalczuk; Phoenix Coggins; Amelie Bray; Noah Bevan; Oumie Barrow; 

Eiliyah Sama Ross; Marshall Mundy; Adam Stewart; Mason Dibble; Rhylee 
Spencer; Isla Griffin; Zak Barnes; Louis Priddis; Filip Wilk; Max Matlacki; 

Amelie Sanderson; Liam Bateman; Alanya Stone; Kourtney Elliott; Alexis Pearce; 
Sophia Higginson; Willow Wiltshire; Peyton Whitfield; Portia Nash; Grayson Wootten; Casey 

Parker; Kyle Baxter; Tianna-Mai Claridge; Ruby Derrick; Ellie Harris; Maya Brown; Alfie 

Jenkins; Ashlee Neale; Beau Lilley; Lee Whitfield; Oliver Stevens; Laci Parsons; Josh Penny; 
Mylie Powell; Victoria Grzeszczyk; Aaron Calder; Melissa Pfister; Silver Awards: Leah Tucker; 

Karson Nichols; Tom West; Molly Studdard-Norman; Alice Brace; Lucia Archard; Maisy 

Haskins Lunchtime Legends: Y1 Darwin and Y3 Brunel Golden Good Manners Theo Souch; 
Summer Baker; Casey Isles; Peyton Whitfield; Oliver Hamblin Table: Out of school achievements 

Georgia Hastler for swimming 

 
It is Red Nose Day on Friday 15th March. Your child can 
contribute £1 and come to school dressed in RED.  

We will have these available to buy in school for £1.25  
from Monday 4th March. 

To support the St Peter’s Hospice Ready 
Steady Bake fundraising event we would 

like to invite you to our parents/carers 
coffee morning here at 

school on Tuesday 12th March at 9.00am. Our staff will be baking 
mouth-watering cakes for you to enjoy for a donation of £1. It 

would be lovely to see you all and help us raise funds whilst 
enjoying a cup of tea with delicious home baked cakes.  



Attendance this week  
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Menu for the week beginning 11 March 2019 – Week 1: 
Monday: Mac ‘N’ Cheese : Mild Potato & Chickpea Curry : Salad Bar 
Tuesday: Roast Chicken, Mash & Gravy : Broccoli & Sweetcorn Pasta  
Wednesday: Sausages, Cheesy Mash & Gravy : Sweet Potato & Chickpea : 
Salad Bar 
Thursday: Beef, Roast Pots & Gravy : Veg & Cheese Crumble  
Friday: Fish Fingers & Chips : Quorn Dippers & Chips : Salad Bar 

 
 

KS1 
Position 

Class % 
Attendance 

KS2 
Position 

Class % 
Attendance 

1st  Nightingale 97.9% 1st  Shackleton 100% 

2nd  Seacole 97.3% 1st  Brunel 98% 

2nd  Sagan 97.2% 3rd   Caxton 98% 

4th  Darwin 96% 4th  Tegla 97.9% 

5th   Franklin 95.3% 5th  Columbus 97.9% 

6th  Upton 93.3% 5th   Churchill 96.7% 

   7th Suffragette 96.7% 

   8th  McCartney 96% 

   9th  Sendler 95% 

Attendance Comment 

99% - 100% Outstanding 

97% - 98% Excellent 

95% - 96% Great (School attendance target is 95%) 

93% - 94% Satisfactory 

Less than 93% Must do better 

Learning Together: Leisha Thatcher; Darla Hawkes 

Respect:  

Enthusiasm: Rueben Vollero; Kamari Amollo; Amelia-Rose Mansie; Alayah 
Taylor; Tianna-Mai Claridge; Lashonda Burke; Corey Wilson; Summer 
Hazell  

Challenge: Joseph Marks; Bella Godfrey; Aditi Nair; Millie James; Ben 

Macleod 

Trust:  

Certificates awarded for outstanding achievement throughout this week: 



 
 
 
 
 

 

Dates for your Diary :   
Term 4 

Every Tuesday pm  Y5 Swimming at Hengrove 
Every Thursday am  Y6 Swimming at Hengrove 

Every Tuesday   Book Club – 8.15am 
Every Thursday   Book Club – 2.50pm 

Tuesday 12th March  Parents Evening – 3.30pm – 7pm 
Wednesday 13th March  Parents Evening – 3.30pm - 6.30pm 
Friday 15th March   Red Nose Day – Pay a £1 to dress in red 

Friday 22nd March  Upton class assembly 
Tuesday 26th March  Y2 Y3 Performance – 9.15am 

Wednesday 27th March  Y2 Y3 Performance – 5.00pm – NO AFTER SCHOOL  
     CLUBS 

Friday 29th March  Nightingale class assembly 

Friday 29th March  Y2 Parents SATs Meeting – 2.30pm 

Monday 1st April   KS2 Parents SATs Meeting – 5.00pm 
Wednesday 3rd April  

   – Friday 5th April  Year 3 Barton Camp – NO AFTER SCHOOL CLUBS 
Friday 5th April   End of Term 4 

Term 5 
Tuesday 23rd April  First day of term 5 
Every Tuesday pm  Y4 Swimming at Hengrove 

Every Thursday am  Y6 Swimming at Hengrove 
Every Tuesday   DEAR – 8.15am 

Every Thursday   DEAR – 2.50pm 
Monday 6th May   BANK HOLIDAY – SCHOOL CLOSED 

Monday 13th May   Year 6 SATs all week 
Friday 24th May   Last day of term 5 

 

Solar Panel update: To date they have produced 100272kw of 
electricity, this is enough to run 7 school computers for 
20054 hours, or 836 days! 

Food – a fact for life – This is a website where you can find out all about 

healthy living. It provides some good ideas of what to include in a lunch box. 
www.foodafactforlife.org.uk   

2018/19 School Dates 

Term 4 
Monday 25 February – Friday 5 April 

Term 5 
Tuesday 23 April – Friday 24 May 

Term 6 
Monday 3 June – Friday 19 July (Friday 5, Monday 22 & Tuesday 23 July inset days) 

http://www.foodafactforlife.org.uk/


 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

DATA PROTECTION REGULATION – You may not be aware but the General Data Protection 

Regulation (GDPR) comes into force in May 2018.  As part of our preparations we are 
conducting due diligence for all parents to be aware of the new regulation and how it 

affects their child and the way the school deals with their personal data.  Under the new 

regulation we have a responsibility to ensure to the best of our ability that any personal 
data held is up to date.  We would ask that should any of your personal data change i.e. 

telephone number, address, medical needs etc that you please inform the school as soon as 
possible so we can update our records.  You will still receive an annual data collection 

sheet every September but we would ask you not to wait but inform the school of any 
changes immediately. 


